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Our Next Meeting 

Thursday, October 7, 7:30 PM!

Watkins Park Nature Center

At our next our meeting our guest speaker will be BUMBA member Bob Greenwell who will speak on Fall and Winter management. Bob first became interested in beekeeping when he took the Boy Scout beekeeping merit badge, way back in ’66, working with hives owned by Commander E. R. Mumford of Annapolis. Fast forward to 2005. CCD is in the news and honey bees need help. He bought a couple of nucs in 2006 and jumped into beekeeping. He now has 20 hives and 15 nucs in four apiaries. He has gained a lot of practical experience in a short time which he will share with us.

I hope to see everyone at the meeting!

The President’s Smoker

Tony Drake

I remember how exciting my first beekeeping year was, and how great the BUMBA meetings were where I could get help and training from the real people experienced with keeping bees. I looked forward to those meetings, wishing they came every month instead of every-other. I always went away inspired and a bit awed. 

Nowadays I still enjoy the meetings, the exchange of information and opinions, and the camaraderie. I also enjoy seeing the excitement in the faces of the newbies and helping them out. As happens with folks in their later years, I sometimes look at the human condition a bit philosophically. As a newbie, I was a sponge, soaking up everything the people in the club could give me. Now I think it is my obligation to give back to the club (while still taking, of course). As I gain experience, there should be more “give” to those coming behind me. I’d like each member to think about the natural giving and taking in our BUMBA club, and to consider where they personally fit in the equation. In a big organization, with some paid officers and staff, one can just pay the dues for their “giving” part, but we operate solely on the good graces of volunteers. I was impressed with all the work and dedication donated by the members that supported the Honey Harvest Festival, as a great example of the giving many of our members have demonstrated in recent years since I joined. I can do nothing more for these folks than to point out their contributions and laud them for their efforts; anything more must come from their personal satisfaction. Anyone who has taken the short course, or kept bees for even a year, is miles ahead in knowledge compared to the general public, and can be very helpful at our public events. These same folks can help the rank newbies in the club, with their early experiences and useful references they have discovered themselves. Medium and small time contributors are very important to the success of the club. The “big timers” deserve your thanks and support, and they are essential, but please “pay it forward” in whatever manner and level you can, so we can have a successful, vibrant and interesting Bowie-Upper Marlboro Beekeepers Association!

Thanks, and see ya Thursday!

Patuxent Honey Harvest Festival a Success!

Thanks to the efforts of several dedicated folks, the Honey Harvest Festival at the Patuxent Wildlife Research Center on September 18 was a resounding success. On a bright, sunny day, approximately 1000 visitors enjoyed a variety of exhibits, crafts, demonstrations, competitions, shopping, and good food. The Maryland State Beekeepers Association sponsored the event, and BUMBA was the chief host, working with several people from the Wildlife Center itself. While our BUMBA volunteers mainly covered their own stations, some rotated around to other stations to help provide coverage, variety, and breaks during the 10 to 4 show. 

Many thanks are due to these folks for donating their day and all of their efforts for such a fabulous public event. Gerry Jones, Cheryl Evry, Margie Kreitzer, and Veronica Radder set up, tore down,  and operated the honey extracting demonstrations. Felicia Sallis-Peterson, Martha Schmidt, and Debbie Hayes answered endless questions for people visiting the BUMBA club displays. MSBA President, Paul Dill, demonstrated beeswax molding and crafts. The mock apiary (assortment of hive equipment) drew a nearly constant stream of inquisitive visitors, tended by Val Bolger, Bruce Murray, Elizabeth Olson, and Elliot Hamilton. Val make a strategic decision early on to relocate the display to a better location, and the new exposure worked out amazingly for high visitor counts! The observation hives were supplied by MSBA members, and David Morris, Linda Thompson, and Debby Hayes explained the mysteries of the hive to all the “bee tourists” who wanted to get up close for a look. Leigh Walton, who had to be away that day,  generously loaned us one of his hives for the open hive demonstrations, done under a screened tent provided by Scott Seccomb, and set up the evening before by the two of them. Linda Thompson assisted MSBA volunteers for the open hive demonstrations themselves. David Morris graciously accepted the Master of Ceremonies position for the competitions of smoker-lighting and bee-catching. The Honey Princess, Amy Roden, from the American Beekeeping Federation, rotated around to support and encourage all, especially the wide-eyed children! Many thanks to Scott Seccomb and Glory-Ann Pigurat for generously hosting and entertaining the Honey Princess. Amy Roden and Tony Drake each gave presentations in the auditorium; Amy on facts and usage of honey, and Tony on Starting Beekeeping. 

Setting up and tearing down was a big job, but our volunteers went after both with enthusiasm and a lot of good judgment! I want to especially call out the efforts of our own Scott Seccomb, who had another important commitment that called him away most of the day. Scott hauled mountains of equipment, worked with others in setting up both the night before and the morning-of, and returned at the end to vigorously help with the tear-down and packing up. That’s dedication!  I’m so impressed with how well this festival turned out, and it is all due to these great people!  Thank you all!

--Tony

What are Your Bees Doing This Month

David Morris

Questions welcome at beefriend@verizon.net

Fall Settles In 

The days are getting shorter, the last of the goldenrod and asters are beginning to fade, the nights are getting cooler, the days only barely warming, and the bees are making final preparations for winter. The bees in your hives now are mostly “winter bees”, those well fed “fat” bees. Now they are getting ready to settle down and reap the benefits of all the work done by their sisters who worked so hard all summer, less, of course, the drones. Those poor (useless) drones. Their sole purpose, to mate with the queen, is no longer needed, since there are no new queens, so, out they go. You may spot one or two lucky fellows for a few more weeks, but don’t count on it.

The queen is also beginning to slow down her egg laying, and will completely cease in sometime in November. She will begin laying again sometime shortly after the new year, a few eggs at first, then slowly building up the brood chamber as new bees are born to replace the dying older bees and building the population; but that’s still a few months away.

What Do I Do Next?

It is now pretty much too late to feed sugar syrup. At best, you might have another week. The bees need enough warmth to evaporate the moisture and invert the complex sugars into simple sugars in order to make honey. It is also not the time for feeding pollen supplements. Remove any feeders. Remove any spare or empty brood chambers or honey supers. Your mouse guards should be in place. If not, check inside the hive for mice before closing up the hive. You do not need to wrap bees in Maryland; that is a practice for more northern climes. Take your empty supers and brood chambers and stack them for the winter. Leave them exposed to the cold. During the winter, a few really cold days and nights should kill any wax moth eggs and larvae. If you have to store them inside, read up on applying paradichlorobenzine, PDB crystals (NOT naptha). This will repel wax moths. 

Sugar fondant also is not advisable at this time. Fondant is best used when the hive needs immediate food for brood. It generally is not useful for adding surplus stores to the bees.

Has anyone had a problem with Small Hive Beetles this year? Let us know if you have had any problems. How was the Varroa problem this year? Who had high counts and who had hives that seemed to be heavily infested? Now’s time for a final examination of the hives for Varroa and Small Hive Beetles.

If you need to treat, treatment options at this time are very limited. Fumigants require warmer weather. Drone comb removal as an option ended in August. If you use Coumophos strips, remember that you must take them out after 42 days. You must not leave them in over the winter.
Good Luck!
CLUB PROGRAMS

  BUMBA has several programs initiated over the years. and we are always looking for members to get involved not only for assistance, but to better your knowledge as well. Please get in touch with a club officer if you would like more information on about a program. Program participation always makes you a much better beekeeper. They are like additional classes for free and serve the beekeeping community in so many important ways.

EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM SPONSORS NEEDED

BUMBA now has several educational events that we host during the course of the year. This is without a doubt the most important activity any grass roots organization can provide. If you have ever volunteered at one of these events, I am sure you were amazed at how little the general public knew about honey bees and how amazed they were when you answered a couple of their questions. Through these events, we educate the public, grow the clubs in the area and provide for the future of the honey bee and the continued existence of ourselves.

A few of these events are sponsored by our clubs collective effort. Other venues are small enough that a single member could be in charge of it. All that’s involved is making initial contact with the location, asking what facilities and supplies they have available (tables, chairs, tents, food, area(s) for slide shows presentations, etc.) getting another club volunteer and doing the show. It’s a little bit of work and a whole lot of fun, a great way to spend some time educating the public!

BUMBA Educational Librarian Needed

With all the educational programs we have running throughout the year, it seems prudent to have a club member in charge of overseeing our educational materials. This includes the observation hive, educational billboards, our club displays and other small materials. We need someone centrally located around the Bowie / Greenbelt / Lanham area to house these materials. If you have a little room to store these items where they won’t be damaged and can pass them out to our members when they are hosting an event, it would much more convenient for our members instead of driving all the way to my house to pick them up.   Thanks, Scott Seccomb.

Electronic Newsletter

As with all organizations cost cutting is always on the table. One way we reduce our expenses is by eliminating the printed newsletter mailed 6 times a year at a cost of roughly $1 per newsletter. I am sure some of us use it as a reminder to come to the meetings. People who don’t have email, of course, continue to receive it. If you are willing to depend on email delivery, please inform our editor, David Morris, via email. Help keep club $$’s in the bank for club activities.

BUMBA Web Site!

Check out the club web site maintained by Toni Burnham, www.bumbabees.com. You will find meeting schedules, newsletters, and now have a membership short course application forms and information (payments are still by mail or at a meeting.) We need content, pictures, ideas, suggestions and help with administration.. If you have any interesting photos to add to the photo gallery, send them with a short description or story to Toni at phang@tonitoni.org. Please be mindful of the file size and resize any large files before you send them. 

YAHOO News Group

http://pets.groups.yahoo.com/group/BUMBABEE/  

Sign up, check it out, see how much help it can really be. Make it better. Add materials. Post questions, photos, links to web pages or files you would like to share with your fellow beekeepers. Members receive automatic email notices of meeting and the BUMBA newsletter.
FREE STATE Bee Supply

Your local bee supply dealer

Please be sure to call ahead to set up a time to visit!  Contact Dave or Laura Polk at 301-580-9313. 

As always, thanks for your continued support!

Dave and Laura Polk
MSBA Spring Meeting 
November 20, 2010, 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM 

Annual Elections and Honey Show 

Md. Dept. Agric HQ 

50 Harry S. Truman Highway, Annapolis, Md
Dr. Wyatt Mangum, math professor at Mary Washington College, dedicated bee researcher in Lynchburg, Va., and sideline beekeeper using top bar hives, will be our featured speaker at the Fall MSBA meeting. Dr. Mangum is a monthly contributor to the “American Bee Journal” in his column “Honey Bee Biology”. He has done extensive study of queen replacement and queen introduction. Queen introduction is something we all can learn more about. Be sure to see this meeting. 

Dr. Barry Thompson will speak about the challenges of urban and the increasing interest in regulations to limit beekeeping.

The Annual Honey Show is the last opportunity to showcase your honey, beeswax, cooking, and other beekeeping oriented skills. Go to the MSBA web page for entry rules and forms. You do not have to be an MSBA member to enter, but if you are not a member, you must be present to enter. 

The Annual MSBA Elections will be held as well. All officer positions are open to election on an annual basis, except for the EAS Directorship, a four year office, but it, too, is open this year. If you have an interest in serving on the MSBA Board or serve as a volunteer, please contact MSBA President Paul Dill at (302) 249-1866 or pab192@aol.com, or VP Toni Burnham at phang@tonitoni.org or (202) 255-4318.

More details on our website at www.msbeea.org. 
Beekeeping Featured in United Airlines In-Flight Magazine

Just got back from a trip on United Airlines, and was surprised to see this article on urban beekeeping in Philly. I kept two copies of the magazine -- one for me and one for my scrapbook of "Cool Cities That Get Bees".

Toni Burnham

http://www.hemispheresmagazine.com/2010/08/01/hive-minded/
University of Minnesota bee researcher Dr. Marla Spivak receives MacArthur "genius grant" !
(excerpted from www.entomology.umn.edu/HonorsandAwards/index.htm )
MINNEAPOLIS / ST. PAUL (09/28/2010) —University of Minnesota entomologist Dr. Marla Spivak has been named one of 23 recipients of this year's "genius grants" from the John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation. 

Dr. Spivak, a nationally and internationally respected expert on honeybees' health, is developing practical applications to protect honeybee populations from decimation by disease while making fundamental contributions to our understanding of bee biology.

As a new MacArthur Fellow for 2010, Dr. Spivak will receive a $500,000 "no strings attached" grant. 

Dr. Spivak has been a member of the U of M College of Food, Agricultural and Natural Resource Sciences' department of entomology faculty since 1993. In 2009 she was named a Distinguished McKnight Professor, an honor the University of Minnesota reserves for its highest-achieving faculty who recently have attained full professor status.

Essential to healthy ecosystems and to the agricultural industry as pollinators of a third of the United States' food supply, honeybees have been disappearing at alarming rates in recent years due to the accumulated effects of parasitic mites, viral and bacterial diseases and exposure to pesticides.

To mitigate these threats, Dr. Spivak's research focuses on genetically influenced behaviors that confer disease resistance to entire colonies through the social interactions of thousands of workers. Her studies of hygienic behavior -- the ability of certain strains of bees to detect and remove infected pupae from their hive -- have enabled her to breed more disease-resistant strains of bees for use throughout the beekeeping industry.

Dr. Spivak's "Minnesota Hygienic" line of bees offers an effective and more sustainable alternative to chemical pesticides in fighting a range of pests and pathogens, including the Varroa mite, a highly destructive parasite that spreads rapidly through Western honey bee colonies. By translating her scientific findings into accessible presentations, publications, and workshops, she is leading beekeepers throughout the United States to establish local breeding programs that increase the frequency of hygienic traits in the general bee population. With additional investigations into the antimicrobial effects of bee-collected plant resins under way, Dr. Spivak continues to explore additional methods for limiting disease transmission and improving the health of one of the world's most important pollinators.

Further information can be found at:

http://www.entomology.umn.edu/HonorsandAwards/index.htm

The MacArthur Foundation - http://www.macfound.org/fellows/2010/spivak which also contains a video on Marla and her work www.youtube.com/watch?v=W_0FPF1Smwk
Walter Kelly Newsletter

Check out the new “Modern Beekeeping” newsletter from the Walter T. Kelly Company, called “Kelly Bee News”. It is a free, 20 page, online newsletter. It has articles on bee management, recipes, and personal experiences about beekeeping. It looks interesting and useful. You can find it at

http://app.newpanda.com/public/sharedimages/4396/1234979276/Documents/10012010.pdf

(((((((((((((((((((
There’s always rooms for your article in the BUMBA Newsletter.

Tell us why you became interested in beekeeping, or how your family reacted to your announcement that you were interested in bees. What has been the most interesting thing(s) you have learned from keeping or studying bees (other than the given, beekeepers are all slightly crazy).


The editor

(((((((((((((((((((
2010 Beekeeping Activities & Dates

BUMBA 2010 SCHEDULE

Underlined events are held at Watkins Nature Center. 

JUNE 3, 7:30 PM, BUMBA Meeting 
JUNE ?, Greenbelt Farmers Market
AUG 2-6, Eastern Apicultural Society, Boone, NC
AUG 5, 7:30 PM, BUMBA Meeting 
SEPT  MSBA Meeting; 
OCTOBER 7, 7:30 PM, BUMBA Meeting 

OCTOBER  BUMBA Fall Intro Class 
NOVEMBER 20, MSBA Meeting, Annapolis, MD
NOVEMBER ?, Watkins Park, Green Craft Fair, Trash to Treasure Day 
NOVEMBER ?, “The Buzz at Hard Bargain Farm”, Accokeek
 DECEMBER 14, 6:00 PM Holiday Party 

One Last Word: DUES!  

 Notice of your dues will either be on your label or in your email message
E

very club needs a little money to keep it going. Although BUMBA is solvent, dues are needed to cover meeting room rental, speakers, refreshments and the newsletter. BUMBA has raised its annual dues to $15. So we hope you’ll remember to bring your cash or check to the next meeting. Margie loves to find checks in the mailbox. Send your dues check to:

Mail $15  to Margie Krietzer, BUMBA Treas., 3816 IRONGATE LN., BOWIE, MD, 20715-1420

NAME: _____________________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS: _________________________________________________________________________

CITY: ________________________________________
ST _______
ZIP ____________________

TELEPHONE: _________________________  EMAIL: ____________________________________

( Check if you are willing to help out with a club activity or program

( Check if you do not want your name and address published in a BUMBA member directory.

BUMBA Meeting Location – Watkins Park Nature Center

BUMBA annual dues are $15. Our regular meetings are held on the 1st Thursday of the even months (except December) at the Watkins Park Nature Center, 301 Watkins Park Drive in Largo. From Route 301 or I-495 take Central Ave. (Rte 214) to the intersection with Enterprise Rd. (Rte 193). Turn south onto Watkins Park Dr. and go ½ mile to the park. Follow the road all the way to the back to the Nature Center. We thank the Nature Center Staff for their assistance. For information about the Nature Center, please call 301-218-6702 
Put these dates on your 2010 BUMBA Calendar:

June 3    
7:30 PM BUMBA Meeting 

August 5    
7:30 PM BUMBA Meeting 

Oct 7     
7:30 PM BUMBA Meeting 

Oct ?
7:30 – 9:30 PM BUMBA Introductory Beekeeping Class, Watkins Park Nature Center

Nov 14

Watkins Park "Green Craft Fair" 

Nov 20, 
9:30-5:00 PM, MSBA, Dept Ag. HQ, Annapolis, Honey Show & Elections

Dec 14  
6:00 PM Joint clubs Holiday Party, Watkins Park Nature Center  
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